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Data Point: Women Incumbents Not Returning to U.S. House  

Creates Steeper Path for Women’s Gains 

In a year where a record breaking number of women have filed to run for the U.S. House, there 
will also be the highest number of women incumbents not returning since CAWP started tracking 
this data in 2002. This year, 13 (7D, 6R) or 15.7% of the 83 women currently serving in the U.S. 
House are either retiring or running for other office. The number of women in the House dropped 
from 84 to 83 last month with the passing of Representative Louise Slaughter (D-NY). 

The highest proportion of non-returning women incumbents previously was 13.1% in 2016 and 
before that, 10.2% in 2002. Of the 13 non-returning incumbents, 38.5% are retiring and 61.5% 
are running for other office. 

Year 
Not 

Returning 
Currently 
Serving Percentage Retiring 

Running for 
other office 

2018 13 83 15.7% 5 38.5% 8 61.5% 
2016 11 84 13.1% 4 36.4% 7 63.6% 
2014 6 79 7.6% 2 33.3% 4 66.7% 
2012 7 73 9.6% 2 28.6% 5 71.4% 
2010 4 73 5.5% 2 50.0% 2 50.0% 
2008 5 72 6.9% 3 60.0% 2 40.0% 
2006 2 68 2.9% 0 0.0% 2 100.0% 
2004 3 60 5.0% 2 66.7% 1 33.3% 
2002 6 59 10.2% 3 50.0% 3 50.0% 

 
While a record breaking number of women have filed to run for the U.S. House this year, 15 
freshman women will have to be elected to break the record 84 women serving set in 2016. The 
last time over 15 new women were elected was in 2012 when a total of 19 female newcomers 
won their House seats. Unsurprisingly, the record for new women elected to the U.S. House was 
set in the 1992 “Year of the Woman,” when the freshman class consisted of 24 women. 
 
Whether 2018 will qualify as a new “Year of the Woman” remains to be seen.  A surge in 
women filing to run for office certainly speaks to the increased interest in political participation 
that has been sparked, in part, by the results of the 2016 election. The next hurdles are success in 
the primaries and ultimately in the November elections. 
 
About CAWP 
The Center for American Women and Politics, a unit of the Eagleton Institute of Politics at 
Rutgers University-New Brunswick, is nationally recognized as the leading source of scholarly 



research and current data about American women’s political participation. Its mission is to 
promote greater knowledge and understanding about women's participation in politics and 
government and to enhance women's influence and leadership in public life. CAWP’s education 
and outreach programs translate research findings into action, addressing women’s under-
representation in political leadership with effective, imaginative programs serving a variety of 
audiences. As the world has watched Americans considering female candidates for the nation's 
highest offices, CAWP’s over four decades of analyzing and interpreting women’s participation 
in American politics have provided a foundation and context for the discussion. 
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